BOH Minutes 03/02/2016

Millville Board of Health
Minutes of the Meeting
March 2, 2016

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on March 2, 2016 at 8 Central Street, Millville,
MA in the Board of Health office. The Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM.

Board of Health Members:
Dustin Ciccarelli — Chairman
Catherine Robinson — Member
Robert Marks — Member

D. Ciccarelli motioned to open meeting. C. Robinson seconded the motion, motioned
passed.

Richard Hurteau — Carriage Estates/Perc Extensions:

Richard Hurteau comes before the Board requesting a perc extension for lots: 5,7,9,10 &
12 of Carriage Estates |. R. Hurteau states the he will at a later point submit new septic
designs with today’s Board of Health regulations.

D. Ciccarelli motions to approve the perc extension on the lots listed above for another (2)
years pending Lenny [zzo’s inspection of the lots to ensure that at they have remained
unchanged. B. Marks seconded the motion, motion passed unanimously.

R. Hurteau will provide the Board of Health a plan of the lots for the inspector.

Providence Street Wells:

Beth Crenshaw of 19B Providence Street states that her well has 7x the amount of Freon
showing up in her well. She also informs the Board that she has a metallic taste in the
water. DEP has been in contact with Ms. Crenshaw and had determined through testing
that the taste is naturally occurring. DEP will also be including Freon in the testing along
with the TCE and PCE. Ms. Crenshaw also states that #'s 3,19 & 25/ Providence Streets
have received certified letters to allow permission to take soil samples on their properties.
Ms. Crenshaw also stated that she will email the BOH her contact for the EPA that she
had been in contact with.

St. Auqustines/food permit:

B. Marks states that there is not a sticker on the stove hood at the church and that an
inspection is not needed as they are not serving food.

C. Robinson would like to review the food uses for St. Augustines Church as well as St.
Johns Church.
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Serve Safe Certificates for BOH Board members:

Board members D. Ciccarelli, Cathy Robinson and R. Marks would like to schedule serve
safe classes to renew their certifications.

C. Robinson motioned to adjourn meeting. D. Ciccarelli seconded the motion — motioned
passed. Meeting Adjourned. /
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